

28470 Citrin Drive, Romulus, Michigan 48174 | Phone 734-946-1000 | Fax 734-946-1002

June 10, 2013

Mr. Allan Batka U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Region 5 77 West Jackson Boulevard Chicago, Illinois 60604

Re: EPA/EGT Meeting of June 7, 2013

Dear Mr. Batka:

This letter is to summarize and confirm our mutual understanding of what was discussed at the above referenced meeting at your offices in Chicago.

First, please accept our thanks for taking the time to discuss EPA's June 5, 2013 letter. We appreciate the effective communication between EGT and EPA. Below is our understanding of what was discussed and agreed upon next steps.

- 1. EPA concluded that because the agency's amended procedures were not followed by Subsurface Technologies, the results of the Mechanical Integrity Tests (MIT's) are "inconclusive."
- 2. On behalf of EGT, Subsurface Technologies will conduct a second temperature log, annular pressure test, and radioactive tracer survey on both wells.
- 3. The previously approved MIT procedures, inclusive of EPA's amended procedures, will be strictly followed in each test. No further approval of procedures is required.
- 4. EGT will conduct a demonstration of the automatic warning and shut-off system. EPA staff will be present and will observe the demonstration in compliance with EGT's UIC permits.
- 5. EPA staff will inspect all well monitoring equipment.
- 6. The testing will be scheduled at a mutually agreeable time during either the week commencing with June 17, 2013 or June 24, 2013.
- 7. Upon EGT's submittal of the test results to EPA, EPA stated that its internal review will take approximately one week and the approval process will take another one to two weeks.

I trust this accurately summarizes the discussion and agreed upon next steps from last Friday's meeting. Do not hesitate to contact me if you believe any of the above is inconsistent with your understanding.

Sincerely

Tom Athans